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The Ups Club & pH Bar

Annual General Meeting 2010

Minutes

Date of meeting: 17th June 2010

Time: 5.30pm

Venue: Downs Hall

Attendees: See signature sheet in records
Nathan Brown introduced himself as current Chairman.

Minute taker Nicola Bixby

1. Apologies were received from Sarah Armstrong, Corrinne Brooks, Thomas Bland, Debbie Carrick, Penny Flohr, Sophie Goard, Barbara Harrington, Sue Martin, Sue Reader, Grace Sharp, John Swansbury.

2. Minutes of AGM / 3. Matters arising from AGM 2009






One item from the 2009 minutes was raised and that was the installation of a water fountain in the Club premises. N Bixby updated the meeting – the issue has been ongoing and the committee had been advised to order a water fountain via RMH. However, Don Taylor (DT), Head of RMH works was concerned about the site of the fountain as it needs to be connected to a water source and with easy access to drainage. The matter was left with DT for further thought, with NBx pursuing the matter.       Minutes were accepted.

4.
Chairpersons report; Nathan Brown

The open Day in March was a success which we hope to repeat as it raises awareness of the Club and is good to highlight for new staff. 

At present funding is healthy although with reduced funding (the RMH have withdrawn their annual financial support) reserves will go down. This is added to by increased cleaning costs. It may be necessary to consider fundraising for the future and any ideas are welcome. 

The joint RMH / ICR new build – the Centre of Molecular Pathology (CMP) to be built next to the Swimming pool, opposite Orchard House, will result in a need for more car parking. As a result the green outside the Club will be converted into car parking and the tennis court will be allocated as temporary parking. The Committee are in negotiations with RMH management to see if grasscrete can be used rather than tarmac / concrete thereby enabling Club use of the area out of hours.

The Club and the pool are classed as amenity land so any future plans for development would mean replacing with an amenity facility on that site.

5. Treasurers report; Young Lee

There is not a great deal of money going in / out of the account.

A decrease in council Tax compensated for the lack of RMH funding. ICR funding continues.

Income is received largely from associate members and hall hire, while the largest expenditure is on the pool and fixing repairs. In addition a new net and posts were purchased for the tennis court – which should be returned to use in 2012.

The current balance is much the same as it was in 2008/09.

While the Club is not losing money any major unexpected costs may present a difficulty and the loss of the green may also affect income due to losing the facility for parties / BBQ’s during the summer months.

6.   pH Bar report

Turnover of approx £36K - surplus approx £6k. Supported various events over the year ICR / RMH birthdays, team events, Xmas parties, viva’s which all helped with the profits.

The pH bar management and committee would like to thank all the volunteers and those who help in the Club who make it possible to keep the bar open.

7. Special Members’ reports

The Squash club – fine – coaching courses helps the funding.

Swimming pool – fine.

8. Election of auditors

It was proposed that the same auditors are retained – Wellden Turnbull LLP. It was explained that Wellden Turnbull LLP recommended that due to the nature of our funds, we didn’t need a full audit of accounts as previously and that a more limited audit would be sufficient. The Current audit costs in the region of £1000 / £1500. 

A question was raised from the floor - how does this compare to other auditors? Are we getting value for money? This was something that would need looking into. Young expressed her appreciation for the support and advice given by WT and it was accepted to continue with them for a further year.

9. Committee

Nicola Bixby stood down as Swimming pool rep and Jeremy Clark has taken on the role. Corrinne Brooks requested help with the role of Associate member rep and Jeremy offered to assist her in this.

10. Any other business

· A question from the floor asked if we had it in writing about the temporary nature of the tennis court becoming parking – No. Cathy Scivier (Secretary of the ICR) was going to pick this up.??

· The possibility of RMH using the ICR field as temporary parking was raised. This had been discussed at a meeting of committee members and RMH management and was not thought to be feasible. One of the issues (apart from cost) would be the proximity to local residents and there are restrictions on this. 

· The question was also raised as to whether the RMH could use some of Sutton Hospital car park. RMH currently rents 30 spaces from SH and has negotiated a further 30. SH are reluctant to rent out any more as there is the possibility that a refurbishment of St Helier Hospital would mean transferring some of the SHH facilities to Sutton and they would need the spaces for this.

It was noted that 3 of the RMH consultants had written support for the keeping of the green outside the Club.

· It was suggested that the Club look into whether we are eligible for lottery funding.

· Fundraising ideas were requested.

· A question was raised regarding the status of shower dividers for the female changing rooms. NBx had received a second quote via email description of the changing rooms, which seemed very reasonable and has requested the company come and view the changing room in person to confirm the quote.

· The question was also raised about the security access particularly at night. The present arrangement is that the RMH porters lock the building at 11 / 11.30pm.The excess on the insurance has been raised following a security incident. Ideally the committee would like to secure the building further but mutual RMH / ICR swipe card access has long been the difficulty and continues to be an issue.

Meeting closed at 6.15pm

Post meeting request; could the front table (Chairman, Treasurer, secretary) be on the stage or could there be amplification as the acoustics in the hall are bad and there is some difficulty hearing speakers.
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